
Good morning, 
 
With the amendments to the Conservation Authorities Act (“CAA”) in Bill 229, the 
Protect, Support and Recover from COVID-19 Act (Budget Measures), 2020, now 
passed by the Legislature, the government has made a series of substantive 
amendments to the CAA in 2017, 2019 and in 2020, resulting in a number of un-
proclaimed provisions in the CAA. 

On February 2, 2021, some specific provisions in the CAA were proclaimed to initiate 
changes to conservation authority governance, for consistency in administration, 
transparency and financial accountability, as well as increased municipal and provincial 
oversight of conservation authority operations. These provisions are not tied to any 
specific regulations, and relate only to provisions from the 2019 and 2020 CAA 
amendments. Specifically, these include: 

• Government requirements (e.g. Non-derogation provision clarifying that nothing in the 
CAA is intended to affect constitutionally protected Aboriginal and treaty rights);  

• Provisions related to conservation authority governance (e.g. changes to the 
conservation authority municipal membership); 

• Minister’s powers (e.g., enabling the Minister to issue a binding directive to a 
conservation authority following an investigation); and 

• Housekeeping amendments.  

Please refer to the CAA on e-Laws for a complete list of the provisions that are now in 
force. 
 
We are proposing that the remaining un-proclaimed provisions be proclaimed in two 
further stages over the coming months to align with the roll out of proposed regulations 
and policy. These include:  

i) Provisions related to natural hazard management, mandatory programs and 
services, community advisory boards, the agreements and transition period, 
and fees. 

ii) Provisions related to municipal levies, and standards and requirements for 
non-mandatory programs and services. 

We have received a number of questions about the implications of certain provisions 
coming into force, and particularly those related to the composition of conservation 
authority membership. I can assure you that we are moving forward with a smooth 
transition to the new framework. Please refer to the attached FAQ for critical information 
on the implementation of these new measures.  
 
My team in the Conservation Authority Office are available to answer any questions that 
you may have about the provisions that are now in effect as a result of the stage 1 
proclamation. Please do not hesitate to contact us at ca.office@ontario.ca. 
 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/90c27
mailto:ca.office@ontario.ca


The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks will be in touch at a future 
date to notify you of the proclamation of the remaining provisions. 
 
I look forward to continuing to work with you through our upcoming consultations on the 
new regulatory proposals under the CAA to ensure we put conservation authorities in 
the best position possible to be able to deliver on their core mandate. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Keley Katona 
Director, Conservation and Source Protection Branch 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  
 


